

COUNTY JUDGE
MONTGOMERY COUNTY

Conroe: (936) 539-7812 Houston: (281) 364-4285

Fax: (936) 760-6919

501 N. Thompson, Suite 401 Conroe, TX 77301 E-Mail: cojudge@mctx.org

May 1, 2023

The Honorable Dade Phelan PO Box 2910 Austin, TX 78768

RE: Lake Houston Spillway Dam Improvement Project

Dear Speaker Phelan,

Since 2015, the Greater Houston Region, including Montgomery County have seen multiple flood events that have brought devastation and loss of life to our communities. Because of Hurricane Harvey and Tropical Storm Imelda, the Lake Houston Spillway Dam Improvement Project was identified as a critical project to help reduce flooding along Lake Houston and throughout its tributaries.

Montgomery County is home to several creeks, rivers, and watersheds that feed into Lake Houston. The Lake Houston Spillway Dam Improvement Project is an important and significant project to our county and its citizens.

Since our communities have a mutual passion to reduce flooding, and due to the benefits this project has on Montgomery County residents, as its County Judge I fully support the funding requested by the City of Houston for the Lake Houston Spillway Dam Improvement Project.

Your consideration in this request of support for additional funding for this critical project is greatly appreciated.

Should you have any questions please do not hesitate to contact me directly via email at: <a href="mark.keough@mctx.org">mark.keough@mctx.org</a>

Sincerely,

Mark Keough



COUNTY JUDGE
MONTGOMERY COUNTY

Conroe: (936) 539-7812

Houston: (281) 364-4285

Fax: (936) 760-6919

Conroe, TX 77301 E-Mail: cojudge@mctx.org

501 N. Thompson, Suite 401

May 1, 2023

The Honorable Greg Abbott PO Box 12428 Austin, TX 78711-2428

RE: Lake Houston Spillway Dam Improvement Project

Dear Governor Abbott,

Since 2015, the Greater Houston Region, including Montgomery County have seen multiple flood events that have brought devastation and loss of life to our communities. Because of Hurricane Harvey and Tropical Storm Imelda, the Lake Houston Spillway Dam Improvement Project was identified as a critical project to help reduce flooding along Lake Houston and throughout its tributaries.

Montgomery County is home to several creeks, rivers, and watersheds that feed into Lake Houston. The Lake Houston Spillway Dam Improvement Project is an important and significant project to our county and its citizens.

Since our communities have a mutual passion to reduce flooding, and due to the benefits this project has on Montgomery County residents, as its County Judge I fully support the funding requested by the City of Houston for the Lake Houston Spillway Dam Improvement Project.

Your consideration in this request of support for additional funding for this critical project is greatly appreciated.

Should you have any questions please do not hesitate to contact me directly via email at: <a href="mark.keough@mctx.org">mark.keough@mctx.org</a>

Sincerely

Mark Keough



COUNTY JUDGE
MONTGOMERY COUNTY

Conroe: (936) 539-7812 Houston: (281) 364-4285

Fax: (936) 760-6919

501 N. Thompson, Suite 401 Conroe, TX 77301 E-Mail: cojudge@mctx.org

May 1, 2023

The Honorable Brandon Creighton PO Box 12068 Capitol Station Austin, TX 78711

RE: Lake Houston Spillway Dam Improvement Project

Dear Senator Creighton,

Since 2015, the Greater Houston Region, including Montgomery County have seen multiple flood events that have brought devastation and loss of life to our communities. Because of Hurricane Harvey and Tropical Storm Imelda, the Lake Houston Spillway Dam Improvement Project was identified as a critical project to help reduce flooding along Lake Houston and throughout its tributaries.

Montgomery County is home to several creeks, rivers, and watersheds that feed into Lake Houston. The Lake Houston Spillway Dam Improvement Project is an important and significant project to our county and its citizens.

Since our communities have a mutual passion to reduce flooding, and due to the benefits this project has on Montgomery County residents, as its County Judge I fully support the funding requested by the City of Houston for the Lake Houston Spillway Dam Improvement Project.

Your consideration in this request of support for additional funding for this critical project is greatly appreciated.

Should you have any questions please do not hesitate to contact me directly via email at: <a href="mark.keough@mctx.org">mark.keough@mctx.org</a>

Sincerely

Mark Keough



COUNTY JUDGE MONTGOMERY COUNTY

Conroe: (936) 539-7812 Houston: (281) 364-4285

Fax: (936) 760-6919

May 1, 2023

Conroe, TX 77301

501 N. Thompson, Suite 401

E-Mail: cojudge@mctx.org

The Honorable Lois Kolkhorst PO Box 12068 Capitol Station Austin, TX 78711

RE: Lake Houston Spillway Dam Improvement Project

Dear Senator Kolkhorst,

Since 2015, the Greater Houston Region, including Montgomery County have seen multiple flood events that have brought devastation and loss of life to our communities. Because of Hurricane Harvey and Tropical Storm Imelda, the Lake Houston Spillway Dam Improvement Project was identified as a critical project to help reduce flooding along Lake Houston and throughout its tributaries.

Montgomery County is home to several creeks, rivers, and watersheds that feed into Lake Houston. The Lake Houston Spillway Dam Improvement Project is an important and significant project to our county and its citizens.

Since our communities have a mutual passion to reduce flooding, and due to the benefits this project has on Montgomery County residents, as its County Judge I fully support the funding requested by the City of Houston for the Lake Houston Spillway Dam Improvement Project.

Your consideration in this request of support for additional funding for this critical project is greatly appreciated.

Should you have any questions please do not hesitate to contact me directly via email at: <a href="mark.keough@mctx.org">mark.keough@mctx.org</a>

Sincerely,

Mark Keough



COUNTY JUDGE MONTGOMERY COUNTY Conroe: (936) 539-7812 Houston: (281) 364-4285

Fax: (936) 760-6919

E-Mail: cojudge@mctx.org

Conroe, TX 77301

501 N. Thompson, Suite 401

May 1, 2023

The Honorable Dan Patrick PO Box 12068 Austin, TX 78711

RE: Lake Houston Spillway Dam Improvement Project

Dear Lieutenant Governor Dan Patrick,

Since 2015, the Greater Houston Region, including Montgomery County have seen multiple flood events that have brought devastation and loss of life to our communities. Because of Hurricane Harvey and Tropical Storm Imelda, the Lake Houston Spillway Dam Improvement Project was identified as a critical project to help reduce flooding along Lake Houston and throughout its tributaries.

Montgomery County is home to several creeks, rivers, and watersheds that feed into Lake Houston. The Lake Houston Spillway Dam Improvement Project is an important and significant project to our county and its citizens.

Since our communities have a mutual passion to reduce flooding, and due to the benefits this project has on Montgomery County residents, as its County Judge I fully support the funding requested by the City of Houston for the Lake Houston Spillway Dam Improvement Project.

Your consideration in this request of support for additional funding for this critical project is greatly appreciated.

Should you have any questions please do not hesitate to contact me directly via email at: mark.keough@mctx.org

Sincerely,

Mark Keough